

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO

TODD GLORIA MAYOR

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

December 17, 2021

TO:

Honorable Council President Sean Elo-Rivera

Honorable Councilmembers

FROM:

Mayor Todd Gloria Bood Sporie

SUBJECT:

Appointment to the Park & Recreation Board

It is my pleasure to appoint Pita Verdin to the Park & Recreation Board for a two-year term ending March 1, 2023 representing Council District 8.

Ms. Verdin is an active Sherman Heights resident and volunteer who is deeply passionate about serving her community. Her volunteer experience includes serving as a member of the City's Homeless Storage Neighborhood Advisory Committee, the Sherman Heights Compassionate Solutions Community Group, and previously served as board member of the Sherman Heights Community Center. Ms. Verdin also is responsible for the Sherman Heights community website where she continues to inform her neighbors regularly on City issues impacting their area.

I thank Councilmember Vivian Moreno for her nomination as I am confident Ms. Verdin will bring her valuable experiences and expertise to the Park & Recreation Board. I thank her for her willingness to serve in this capacity.

MTG:mg

cc:

Honorable Mara Elliott, City Attorney

Elizabeth Maland, City Clerk

Jeff Kawar, Interim Independent Budget Analyst